

Mr. Andrew Rode Senior Environmental Assessment Officer Resource Assessments Department of Planning and Environment GPO Box 39 Sydney NSW 2001

Dear Mr. Rode,

Tahmoor South Coal Project (SSD 8445)

Thank you for your correspondence dated Wednesday 16 January inviting Transport for NSW (TfNSW) comment on the subject State Significant Development (SSD) Application.

The proposed development seeks approval to extend the life of underground mining at Tahmoor Mine until approximately 2035, through an extension of underground operations and associated infrastructure south, within the Bargo area. The proposed development will result in coal extraction of up to 4 million tonnes of run of mine coal per annum.

On this note, the exhibited documents have been reviewed and no further comment is provided at this stage of the planning process.

If you require clarification of the above, please do not hesitate to contact Ken Ho, Transport Planner, via email at keh.ho@transport.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

8/3/2019 Mark Ozinga

Principal Manager, Land Use Planning & Development

Freight, Strategy & Planning

Objective Reference: CD19/00162